



EESCC Meeting Minutes

June 7th 2023

Sizzler

Attendees: 25 Bert Jacobson, Keith Olsen, Jamie black, Mike & Gail Glass, Jim and Bonnie Mueller, John Schmidt, Paula Loftin, Russ Walters, Tim and Peggy Steck, Mike McClellan, Lorin and Bren Wamsley, Mary Richardson, DeWayne Kerbs, Licia and Jerry Shultz, Ted Ledgard, Brett Lambert, Michael LeCuyer, Anthony Neal and Simon Levear.

President, Bert Jacobson, called the meeting to order at 7:01 pm.

Peggy Steck read the May 3rd, 2023 meeting minutes. They were approved as read.

Treasurers Report – Jim Mueller read the treasurer’s report and it was accepted as read.

Old Business

501(c)(3) Update – Licia – Our next meeting is June 21st, at Jamie Black’s home at 6:30.

Dawayne was the Raffle winner from event 1 & 2.

Lorin and Licia are meeting with two county commissioners that they have not met with yet. A Conditional Land use permit has already been issued.

Hoping to have pavement by 2025.

Tim Swensen, who does soil testing, knows John and has worked in Linn County is excited for the project. He and John have discussed soil issues, pavement types and a heavy gravel base.

Evo School – Paula – It went brilliantly. The participants were happy to be there and the instructors were happy to be there. There were 24 drivers and talk for another school next year.

Insurance – Bonnie – Paid for the year, finally.

Event 1 & 2 planning – Recap – Fun, fun, fun. It was mostly dry, it rained on cleanup Sunday evening. Good courses, good flow. We adjusted Sunday’s finish after run started as it was dangerous and reduced the overlap. Grid was restricted to drivers, riders and workers, and that worked well. The entry way tent got moved into the road and that worked well as it really restricted who could enter. We will do that again.

Event 4 & 4 planning – Bert – Bert is doing the course. John offered to map a blank map. Mueller’s will tow one of the trailers. Jamie or Jerry will tow the other. Bert will verify potties. Jenna (Lot dogs) will be there.

Larison Rock – Mike G – Mueller’s are driving up tomorrow to check the road. The fire dept. and towing are all set. One more meeting for last minute stuff. Roadside cleanup is next Saturday and sweeping to follow.

CPR Class Recap– Bonnie – Really good class, the trainer was great. There was an AED device for sale. We will discuss further if the club wants to purchase one. They cost \$1,200 to \$1,500. A motion was made and passed to purchase one. Bonnie will look into it.

New Business:

Additional Agenda Items:

Bert – He mentioned that after Hoodoo he will take the easy ups to get the awing’s cleaned. They were put away wet and got mildewed.

Simon – He brought up that the Richta app we use for the Rally’s, he has not got charged for the use of the app until this year. So, we will probably get charged when we have our Rally on Sept 23rd. The cost is \$3 per car. We see no need to raise the price.

Keith – He inquired if kids can drive their Karts on the course after the event is done for the day. After discussion, we agreed that the club is responsible for what happens on the lot for the whole weekend, so it not allowed.

Licia – Banquet – VRC has canceled all events for this year because of the fire. She will need to find a new venue. Could we move the date up to October 21st and we thought that was ok.

Lorin – Florence event – Nobody seems very interested, there are too many if’s.

John S – He brought up moving the club website and a redesign to have it be more flashier, more aimed at the 20 to 30 age group to draw them in to autocrossing. Also, downloading pictures is slow. Much discussion. The website is primarily a content site, young people do not use websites unless they have a reason and social media is a better way to connect with them. The website should be on a faster connection within a year.

DaWayne – He won’t be a hoodoo for Tech on Sunday. And asked if we recognize ACCO’s tech. No, they have to be teched by us and have our sticker. Doug, Allen or Lorin M can cover for Dawayne Sunday.

Newsletter release – no mention of this.

Homework Assignments

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Peggy Steck no later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting.

Somebody please write an article!!!

The meeting was adjourned at 8:45pm.